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DEADLINE: 20th of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.
ABATE of Florida, Inc. •  www.AbateFlorida.com • fl abate@bellsouth.net  • (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for 
publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notifi cation. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready 
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
Tobacco Source
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
HD South
All American Cycle   
HD Ft Lauderdale 
VFW Post 9697
Kings Head Pub
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC

Mastermailer
Texas Rose Saloon
Cagney's
Mickey's Bar
Luke's Place
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
Chop Shop Customs
Joseph's Recycling
Enforcers MC

Beer Barn
Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
HD Sunrise
FOE- Eagles
HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
Thunder Cycles
CycleLab
Biker’s Inc.

mail

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

.
We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!

One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fi ghting to protect your rights.
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President's Thoughts

I hope everyone got a belly full of bird and a chance to be with their loved ones. Be it friends or family.

Hope your Thanksgiving was safe and happy.

I want to take this chance to wish everyone a Safe and Happy Holiday Season. May the New Year bring you 
Health, Love, Happiness and Success.

Hope to see everyone at this year’s Toys in the Sun Run on December 11, 2011. 

Not only do we get to help the kids, but we get to hang out and party! Good food, great 
music, and good company…that’s what I’m talking about!

Be safe and be strong…

Peace, Johnny Rose
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ATTENTION
Yearly membership pins available for 

purchase when you renew your membership. 
Shirts and patches available also .

Call Jackie Stanly 
(954) 816-0114

for details!!

DEADLINE: 20th of each 
Month for Articles, Ads, 

Flyers, etc.

Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence by either email: 
membership@abatese.org or by phone: 954-385-2837 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

December
Vicente Andreu 
Lee Anzelmo 
David Benner 
Sharon “Princess” Bryan 
David “Dave” Castle 
William “Bill” Collier 
Debbie Corso 
Brianna “Bree” Coy 
Bryan “B” Fugett 
John Gawel 
Marvin J Gentile 
George Gramatikos 
Mike Hager 
Annemarie “Annie” Ingino  
Jennifer Jones 
Stan “Skapp” Kappiris 
Keven Keene 

Lee A Layman 
Jean Guy Leathead 
Kirk “Mayday” Miller 
Dion Potter 
Mike “Fatboy” Sipe 
Clive “Dominator” Taylor 
Lu “I M LU” Vencl 
Karen “Eclipse” Weaver 
Laura Weiner 
Arthur “Art” Westergren 
Wesley B Wright 

ABATE products may also be purchased at:

January 2012
Vicente Andreu 
Lee Anzelmo 
David Benner 
Sharon “Princess” Bryan 

David “Dave” Castle 
William “Bill” Collier 
Debbie Corso 
Brianna “Bree” Coy 
Bryan “B” Fugett 
John Gawel 
Marvin J Gentile 
George Gramatikos 
Mike Hager 
Annemarie “Annie” Ingino  
Jennifer Jones 
Stan “Skapp” Kappiris 
Keven Keene 
Lee A Layman 
Jean Guy Leathead 
Kirk “Mayday” Miller 
Dion Potter 

Mike “Fatboy” Sipe 
Clive “Dominator” Taylor 
Lu “I M LU” Vencl 
Karen “Eclipse” Weaver 
Laura Weiner 
Arthur “Art” Westergren 
Wesley B Wright 
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ABATE of Florida, Southeast Chapter Meeting 
Minutes, Nov. 20, 2011

President Johnny Rose called the meeting to order at 10:10 am 
with 42 members, no members at large and 5 guests. Total in at-
tendance: 47 members. The meeting started following the Pledge 
of Allegiance, and a prayer by Suzanne.
   
Presidents Report
Johnny thanked all for coming. Our semi-annual event was a huge 
success and thanked all of our members who came out to help. 
More than 30 members came out to work the event, which made 
for a smooth day. Our events coordinator Jackie Staley was given 
a plaque in appreciation for all her hard work to make this event 
such a success. Thanks to members of DerKreiger MC, Chrome 
Knights MC and El Coqui Motorcycle Assoc. for joining us today. 
Also Yosemite Sam was there. (You had to be there). In addition 
we were honored to have one of the founding members of our 
chapter join us. Trash has been in and out of the hospital but it 
was great to have him there. He asked the chapter to look into get-
ting a copy of our charter that we can post for all members to see. 
His signature is on it. This is a document that needs to be shared 
and our members to be proud of. The chapter will also look into his 
Life Membership Status as a founding member, which is rightfully 
deserved.

Vice-Presidents Report
Old Hippy thanked all our members for their help at our event. We 
have a busy holiday time coming up. Please keep checking the 
hotline for updates.

Secretary’s Report
A motion was made to accept the minutes of the October meeting 
as printed in the newsletter. Motion seconded, all in favor, motion 
passed.   

Treasurer’s Report
Joe read the fi nancial report for October. A motion was made, 
seconded to accept the Treasurers report. We only have 4 books 
of drawing tickets left to sell for the $10,000.00 First Prize at next 
years Bike Week. 

Sergeant at Arms Report
Geo thanked our members for the nice turnout. We need to be 
thankful for the bond of brotherhood in which we have. On behalf 
of the Executive Board wishing all our members and their family’s 
a very Safe and Happy Thanksgiving.

Road Captain’s Report
Frank reported with the weather not being the greatest it has been 
tough in setting up a ride. Having said that, on Fri the day after 

Thanksgiving we will be holding our traditional Ride Up to the 
Lake.  We will be meeting at 84 diner with KSU (Kick Stands Up) 
at 0900. 
Please check the hotline for run updates and important information.

Safety Directors Report
Dave reported more than 7000 drivers licenses have been revoked 
by the State of Florida this past year for elderly drivers who cannot 
pass the test given by the state when you reach a certain age. 
Don’t quote me but I believe the age for testing is 80, not sure but 
will let you know. We have a number of safety product give a ways; 
if you need any items please see him. There has been talk of a 
helmet law being re-introduced, this will be looked into
.
Products Report
Jackie reported we have products and you do not have to wait 
for our monthly meeting if you need something. Just stop by at 
Cycle lab on 441. A number of our products including shirts, hats, 
patches are available. If you cannot make it there, feel free to give 
her a call and make arrangements. Her number is listed in the 
newsletter.
. 
Events Coordinator
Jackie reported our October event was a huge success. Plaques 
of appreciation were given to the members who came out to work, 
help and support the chapter. Due to circumstances, Jackie will 
stay on as Products Trustee but will be giving up the Events Co-
ordinator Position. Any member interesting in the position, please 
see any board member.

State Reps Report
Chris reported there was no state meeting this month. Next month 
the state meeting will be in Palm Bay. This is only a ride of 2 to 2 ½ 
hours and is the closet state meeting to our chapter.  Since we are 
the LARGEST chapter in the state a huge turnout would be great. 
The state legislature is starting up earlier than normal, next years 
Tallahassee run to the capitol will be held on the 2nd weekend in 
February. So dress warmly as the last time it was held in February 
the air temperature was 40 degrees. Bike week for 2012 starts on 
March 9, 2012. As in years past ABATE will be at the campground, 
but due to a decrease in attendance, the campground will be 
smaller than usual. Either way when you go to Bike Week the only 
place to stay is at the ABATE Campground. 
The following bills will be introduced:
1. Stiffer Penalties.
2. Motorcycle parking in public parking garages
3. Vertical Tag issues.
Bike Week 2012- Each Chapter was requested to donate a bottle 
of liquor to the on-site bar to help defray costs. This way you can 
totally enjoy yourself and not worry about riding or driving while 
safely staying at the ABATE campground.
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Membership Report
George reported we have 626 members. We are still the largest 
chapter in the state. 
WE NEED YOUR HELP. 
It is impossible to process a new or renewal membership applica-
tion, send out your membership card and newsletter to your home,
IF WE CAN”T READ AND UNDERSTAND THE INFORMATION 
ON THE APPLICATION.
In addition our State Membership Trustee also needs the plus 4 zip 
codes on the application. At least leave a legible contact number 
whether home or cell, so we can contact you and confi rm the cor-
rect information. 

Newsletter Editor
Wildcat reported all articles; contributions, pictures etc are due by 
the 20th of each month. 
 For this month, all articles are due by 900pm Tuesday 11/22/11.

Legislative Report
Jimmy Les discussed the possible change to the State of Michigan 
helmet laws. BARS reported on motorcycle thefts, which plague 
the industry. Top 5 manufactures stolen last year: 1. Honda, 2. Ya-
maha, #. Suzuki, 4. Kawasaki, 5. Harley-Davidson. The 5 brands 
accounted for 77.8 percent of the brands stolen.

Public Relations
Fern was excused. No report

Advertising 
Hope reported with the exception of 1 or 2 advertisers. All advertis-
ing revenue is up to date.

Social Directors Report
Karen was out of town and excused. This month a combination 
birthday and biker appreciation party will be held this Sat. 11/26/11 
at the VFW on Griffi n Road. Come on out and enjoy.

Newsletter Distribution
Karin was out of town and excused. Just a reminder if for any rea-
son at all where you cannot distribute the newsletter, it is extremely 
important to call her or any board member. We cannot let the 
newsletters sit and wait for distribution once it is ready. If you have 
an issue we will get someone to handle your route but you must 
communicate and let us know.

Quartermaster’s Report
Bob Anz was excused, no report

Photographer’s Report
Axman was excused, no report.

Web-Master’s Report
Mike was excused. His Mom is recuperating from surgery. Please 
keep him and his mother in your prayers.

Legal Council
Chris reported there was no report. 

Old Business
Chris reported on the Shriners Toy Run. Unfortunately weather did 
not help that day, but our products and safety booth were present 
and were very well received. Look for it next year; it will be the fi rst 
toy Run of the Christmas Season.

New Business
Jackie has elected to step down due to personal and schedule 
issues. The Board of Directors say “Thank You” for all your hard 
work and efforts in making all of our events a huge success. So 
now need an Events Coordinator. If you want to step up, interested 
in helping out the chapter, please contact any board member 
or Jackie for information on the position. I.E. duties, hours, time 
needed. 

Good of the Order
Reminder to check the Hotline @ 954-310-4636 for any and all 
updates 

JR from El Coqui presented all our members with a great 
Christmas CD. Also they will be having a Toy Run on Dec. 18th in 
cooperation with 3 local churches where we will have the oppor-
tunity to actually give the presents to the children.  We need 200 
presents, toys, stuffed animals etc. Thank you JR. The 18th of Dec 
is going to be a great day. Our chapter meeting at 10:00am, Toy 
Run to support El Cogui and Christmas on the Beach where Joe 
(our treasurer) and Greta will be getting married. If any member is 
a Notary Public, please contact Joe.
New Years Eve at the American Legion. Prime Ribs, Salmon, 
Chicken, Open Bar and our very own Geo and his Hoodoo Blues 
Band providing the entertainment to bring in the New Year. Cost is 
only 40.00 per person with only 80 tickets available.
ABATE of Florida Palm Beach Event at Renegades on 12-4-11.
Chrome Knights President-Mamalo wished all our members a very 
safe and Happy Thanksgiving.
The Memorial Plaques at Holiday Park will not be moved without 
notifying us. 
We have the opportunity to purchase memorial bricks to be 
displayed at the Cooper City Memorial Park. Cost for an 8 x 8 brick 
engraved is 125.00. The cost includes engraving and all mainte-
nance cost. We will keep you posted.
On Dec. 5 & 6, the Discovery Channel will be having a Biker Build 
Off between Jesse James and the Teutels. Well not sure if all the 
Teutels  (Sr, Jr and their staffs) will be involved but whatever the 
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case, there will be a live broadcast to determine the winner. 
Long time trustee of the Palm Beach Chapter “ Slo Mo”
 has been under the weather; please keep him in your thoughts and prayers.

A motion was made, seconded to adjourn the meeting. All in favor, motion passed. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:12am 

These minutes were summarized and submitted by:

Paul A. Melcer

Paul A. Melcer

Secretary

SATURDAY
DEC. 10, 2011

10:00 A.M

Join the U.S. Military Vets MC
As we honor those Who have Given so much 

At the Fourth Annual

Wreaths Across America Ceremony
South Florida VA National Cemetery

6501 S. State Road 7 (US. 441), Lake Worth, Florida

Key Note Speaker:
Broward Veterans Council President, William Kling

Special Guests:
Congressman Allen West

Post 164 Honor Rifle Guard
Marine Honor Guard

Miami Beach Fire Dept. Drum and Bagpipe Corps 
CAP Boca Square and AL District 11 Color Guards

Civil Air Patrol Cadet Squadrons
Laying of Ceremonial Wreaths and more

Bike Parking at Section 36 & 37 Committal Shelter
Briefing and “last roll call for departed” at 9:30 a.m.
Placement of 1,600 wreaths following ceremony.
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DEADLINE: 20th of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.
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BROWARD COUNTY
LIBERTARIAN PARTY
SUPPORTS ABATE &
“FREEDOM OF THE ROAD”
VISIT: WWW.LPBROWARD.US

Paid Advertisement

Call to Action

Website at:
http://www.abatefl orida.com

At the top in the choices on left,
click on the new selection

Legislative Info Center

Lynn Hara
highly

recommends
this Vet.

He's a
Vet

who cares!

Exp: 2/2012

Sunday-December 18, 2011
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Exp: 11/2013
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Remember if your name is not included, please contact me. Birthday information is not automatic when you 
register to be a member. Please see me at any meeting, or give me a call if your name is not on our list. 
Send info to karin.rylands@att.net or call 954-430-0487.

Till next month Ride Safe and Free,
Karin

Robert Torrance        “Sneak 65”                                                                                        Gina      KMC
Luis Alvarez               “Big OTE”                                                                                         Alice Clabrese
Lee Ann Lewis           “Wildcat”                                                                                           Bunny Mione       “Bunz”
Kevin Hughes            “Shepherd”                                                                                       Roy Roden
Paul Davis                  “Video Vulture”                                                                                Donna Chomiak
Richard Andres         “Tree”                                                                                                Rick Hernandez   “Steak”
George Bograkos      “Geo”                                                                                                Guy Knaak           “Ontos”
Mark Hudson             “Huddy”                                                                                            Ray Purcell         “Rainman”
Joyce Konczynski     “Blondie”                                                                                           Patrick Behan
Joseph Podojack      “Sportster”                                                                                         James Sears       “Jimbo”
Steve Lucas               “Dead Dog”                                                                                      Jody Ray”
Richard Burns           “Dick”                                                                                                Joe Marshall
James McAnespie    “Shameless”                                                                                      Hyacinth Stewart
David Castle                                                                                                                       Jose Rivera Jr.     “El Coqui”
Stu McLees

Happy Birthday!

Hello Everyone,

November’s party hasn’t happened yet and was planned at the VFW 9697. 
I’m sorry to say the Post has been closed and it looks like permanently. 
Thanks to Lynn Hara our “Callgirl” for helping me out, she had our party 
switched to Luke’s. 
Luke’s is always a great place to be and thanks to both Royce and Kathleen 
for being there for us on such short notice only four days before the party. 
The December Birthday Party will be the same day as the Christmas Party 
on the Beach on Dec 18th and will be riding down after the meeting. A little 
Birdie told me there would be a third celebration…. which will be a wedding! 
You’ll have to be there to fi nd out who the couple is J. Congratulations!

I hope to see some of you there and have a wonderful Birthday to everybody below!  
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Exp: 
1/2012ABATE
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Vice Prez

First off I would like to wish everybody a safe and Happy Holiday. This is a very busy time for all of us, between all the holi-
day events and all the running around we do this time of year, the stress level increases. The people running around, going 
here and doing this and doing that, coupled with the road work being done, makes it even more important for us, the riders 
to take added precautions when we are on our scooters. This is also compounded by all the additional out of Towner’s that 
we are escaping the snow up north. So pay attention, please.

We will be set up again at the Toys in the Sun Run again in the same place as always next to the trailers where they collect 
the toys at the gate and hope to see everybody, at least stop by and say hi.

We are making plans for our January event and are looking at several venues to host it. Again we 
will need support in promoting and help in making this successful. Remember these events are the 
major fundraiser avenue for us to stay afl oat and without them we cannot accomplish our goals of 
protecting our rights, with or Lobbyists and Safety Awareness Programs that we have.

That’s all I have till next year!

Ride Free and Ride Safe 

Your Ad
Could Be

Here!
For More Info
See page 30 

for More Details,
Or Contact:

Lee Ann "Wildcat" Lewis -
Newsletter Editor
Ph. 954-868-1244

Email: news@abatese.us
Or: Hope Lanius - Advertising

Ph: 954-415-1758
Email: hlanius@bellsouth.net
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Exp: 8/2011
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Exp: 11/2012

10% off if you show your ABATE Card!

Exp:11/2011

Exp: 11/2012

Exp: 1/2012

Your Ad
Could Be

Here!

For More Info
See page 30 

for More Details.
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Weekly Bike Nights & Bar Discounts:

American Legion
 Post 321 - Cooper City

Bike Night Every 2nd Friday

Thurs: Cafe' 27
Sat: Luke's Place

El Coqui MG. Club House Is Open On 
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday From 8:30 

Pm To? 1206 S Dixie Hwy Hollywood. 
Call Short Fuse 754-423-6744



23S.E. Chapter Abate of Florida, Inc. 

HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street, 
Cooper City

(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-782-6500



24S.E. Chapter Abate of Florida, Inc. 

Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636 ...
Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

2011 2011DECEMBER

1                  2                 3

4                 5                 6                 7                 8                  9                 10

11               12               13               14               15                16               17

18               19               20               21               22                23               24

25               26               27               28               29                30               31 

ABATE
W P B
Annual

24th Annual
Toys in the

Sun Run
ABATE
Chapter
Meeting

Calvary Chapel's
12th Annual

Christmas Service

SFLCOC
Christmas

Dinner

December 10 - USMV MC Wreath's Across America Ceremony 

December 17 - Drawing for the Toy Run Bike at H-D of Miami

December 18 - El Coqui Motorcycle Group Toy Drive at Bravo Supermarket - See page 27

ABATE
STATE

MEETING
Palm Bay, FL
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Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636...
 Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite,
Bikini's & 

Live Music

2012                           JANUARY                         2012

8                 9                 10               11               12                13               14

1                 2                 3                 4                 5                  6                 7

15               16               17               18                19               20               21

22               23               24               25                26               27               28

29               30               31                                              

States MC
Pompano

17th Annual
Blessing of
the Bikes

Wings of 
Gold MC

Appreciation Day

WOMMC
Indian River

Party

SE ABATE
Semi-Annual

Event

Der Krieger MC
Annual
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Membership Application ABATE of Florida, Inc.Southeast Chapter
P.O.  Box 292693 ,FTL, FL 33329

Membership Dues: $20.00 per person for 1 year or $150.00 for a Life Membership.

 Date_______ New   ReNew   Inactive     Address Change  Transfer  Card Issued  
FULL NAME ________________________________________________________________
ROAD NAME _______________________________________________________________                                        
Address ____________________________________________________________________
City_____________________________________________________St _____Zip_________
Phone (____) _____________________________Cell (____) _________________________
E-Mail______________________________________________________________________
Registered Voter?__________St House:______________Senate_________US Dist._____                         

Signature________________________________________________
Offi ce use:

Fill out this form , sign it & attach your check or money order for $150.00 for Life, 
$20.00 for 1 Year & mail to the address above.  

Your Ad
Could Be

Here!
For More Info
See page 30 

for More Details,
Or Contact:

Lee Ann "Wildcat" Lewis -
Newsletter Editor
Ph. 954-868-1244

Email: news@abatese.us
Or: Hope Lanius - Advertising

Ph: 954-415-1758
Email: hlanius@bellsouth.net
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                                                                                                ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter  
        www.abatese.org 

American Bikers Aiming Toward Education 
 

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter 
ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization 

Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general 
public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image. 

 
 

Newsletter Ad Rates: 
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please Contact: 
Suzanne Keen       954-816-8536 
peachynfl@aol.com 
 
Or any member of the  
Board of Directors 
 
Mail your information and check to: 
 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter 
PO Box 292693 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329 
 
You will be contacted ASAP 
Thanks for your support 
 
CONTACT:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
SIZE AND DURATION OF AD:______________________________________________ 
 
NAME:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBERS:_______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:__________________________________________________________________        

     Business Card 
One month        =$12.19 
Three months    = 25.60 
Six months        = 47.55 
One year            = 85.57 

¼ Page 
One month       = $24.38 
Three months   =   48.76 
Six months       =  98.99 
One year           =  150.17 

       Half Page 
One Month     = $36.57 
Three months =   75.58 
Six months      =  140.19 
One year         =   252.33 

 
Full Page 
 
 
 

One month     =  $ 48.76 
Three months =   120.68 
Six months     =   223.08 
One year         =  401.53 

Please Contact:
Lee "Wildcat" Lewis    954-868-1244
news@abatese.us

A     B     A     T     E

DATE:
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17th ANNUAL FREEDOM RIGHTS RALLY
February 10 - 13, 2012

State Meeting Sunday February 12th at 2:00 pm
State Board Meeting Sunday February 12th at Noon

STAND UP FOR YOUR RIGHTS!

For

ABATE
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This Page Sponsored by Princess Sharon
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First I’d like to say I hope all my brothers and sisters and their families had a very blessed Thanksgiving.

I was thinking about what I would write in my December article and I had a few thoughts.

Who got the credit?

I thought about my very own Merry Christmas’s I had when I was a kid, my parents always made sure my brothers and 
I had a great Christmas, but Santa got the credit.

When I grew up and had children of my own, my wife and I always tried our best to make sure that our kids had a great 
Christmas also, but again Santa got the credit.

When my children grew up they had children of their own they always tried to make sure my grandchildren always had 
a great Christmas, and once again Santa got the credit.

I’m not saying we didn’t know what Christmas was really about, meaning the  
celebration of the birth of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, but it seems that we all were guilty not remembering that at 
one time or another, I think that’s because of the commercial way the world looks at the Holiday  season. 
We kind of get caught up in the shopping, the gift giving, the partying, once again Santa gets the credit!!!!

We must try not to get caught up in that for the wrong reasons.

All of us must remember that all the things I mentioned, are Blessings that are given to us through what the season is 
really all about.
Our Father in Heaven, through the birth of His only son Jesus Christ, not only gave us all the things I mentioned, but 
gave us forgiveness of our sins, and offers us eternal life in His kingdom of Heaven. We can all have that just by ask-
ing.

So when we celebrate Christmas this year let’s try to 
remember the true meaning of Christmas.
The Birth of His Son, and give Almighty God the credit.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, to all my brothers 
and sisters.
God Bless you all.

As always
Your Chaplain
Poppie

Happy and Blessed Holiday
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A Special Message!!

Exp: 11/2011

Thin
king

 
Thin

king
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 Yo

u
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This month I received neither good nor bad news, but every day upright is a great day!

I hope everyone will help contribute to this article and let me know when someone is sick or injured.

Please always keep all sick or injured in your prayers. 
  
Thank you in advance for your help in keeping me up to date.

Ride Safe and Free

Karin

karin.rylands@att.net

954-430-0487
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Exp: 
7/2012
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From Your Safety Director

Exp: 4/2012

WATCH OUT, The continuous left turn signals are back. You know those four wheel sleighs that look like they are being driven by Santa’s 
little helpers. The ones with the white cotton puffs on top of the steering wheels, going about 20 miles an hour down the road. They are 
not giving out candy canes. They can barely see over the steering wheels, so you know they are NOT looking out for you. The best you 
can do is to be looking out for them. If the left turn signal is on for awhile, be alert for a right turn. If you are anywhere near a restaurant 
area that is having an early bird dinner, be on high alert for their changing lanes turns, as well as them pulling out after a meal. Most just 
had dinner and now getting sleepy and are ready for bed. Those Santa’s helpers will be pulling out onto the roads without thinking about 
anything except on where they are going. Check your brakes out. How are the pads? Less than 30 percent left? You may have stop more 
now. Maybe it is a good time to change them. How is the tire? Got plenty of tread left? Properly infl ated? You may have to swerve to 
avoid a car changing lanes. Have you checked your cables lately? You do not want to pull in on the clutch or the front brake and have the 
cable snap. It is starting to get a little cooler, have you checked and changed your oil lately?
With the cooler weather, we are getting out to ride more. Check ALL Nuts and Bolts. DON’T just think they are tight, KNOW that they are 
tight. Check your air fi lter. When was the last time that was changed? How are your lights? Does your left turn signal stay on as you are 
going down the road? Now that it is getting darker earlier, you will need your lights more. Do not assume that they are going to see you, 
make sure that they see you. Here’s hoping that all of you get your stockings fi lled with the things you enjoy 
the most. To all my friends, I am wishing you all a HAPPY AND HEALTHY HOLIDAY SEASON!!!! 

Ride Safe

David “Gimpy” Gregory

Safety Director, South East Chapter
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Exp: 11/2011

Road Captain's Report

Went to States MC benefi t for Wrench and it was quite a turn out. Sad to see the tree go, but they put up a nice covered 
bar. There have been numerous events for Wrench and it’s good to see our community supporting those who have suffered 

misfortune as he has. Keep it up guys.

I hope all have a great and safe Holiday Season. Please keep in your thoughts and prayers the men and women in the 
armed forces. Also their families as they celebrate the Holidays and cope with the daily challenges in the absence of their 

loved ones.

Have been working on a ride to the East side of the Lake and on to Fort Pierce Beach. I hope you can join us as it should 
be a great ride. Don’t forget to check the Hot Line for any info on rides and events.

If anyone wants to ride somewhere please let me know. We will plan it and do it.

Even if it’s just a few of us, “Let’s Ride “

Phone # 954-483-6065

E-Mail marauder_513@yahoo.com

Frank Tomasek

Road Captain, Southeast Chapter
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

COURT ALLOWS RAID ON RIDER ED FUNDS
The Illinois Supreme Court may have opened the door for states to 
reallocate hundreds of millions of dollars from dedicated funding to 
balance their budgets. 
In a recent 6-to-1 decision, the state’s high court upheld a prior 
circuit court ruling that backed the governor and Legislature’s 
ability to take money from hundreds of special state funds to offset 
budgetary defi cits, a practice commonly referred to as “sweeping”. 
Motorcycle riders sued former Gov. Rod Blagojevich after he swept 
$1.2 million from the Cycle Riders Safety Training Fund (CRSTF) 
to pay general state bills after a 2004 law passed by lawmakers 
allowed him to do so. A portion of the fee for an Illinois motorcycle 
license goes into the CRSTF, which ABATE of Illinois argued was 
only to be spent on motorcycle safety education. 
“Clearly, the fee charged by the state for motorcycle registration 
and licensing is state revenue, and therefore the portion of this 
state revenue which the General Assembly has allocated to the 
CRSTF is also public money,” wrote Justice Anne Burke in the 
majority opinion. Burke rejected the ABATE lawyers’ argument that 
the special fund was tantamount to a special trust fund. 
The state Supreme Court concluded that the legislature cannot 
create an irrevocable trust with public money because this would 
place an unconstitutional restraint upon the legislature’s plenary 
power.
Sweeping special funds was a controversial way to deal with 
budget defi cits during the Blagojevich administration, and although 
the court’s ruling opens the door to more such sweeps, current 
Illinois Governor Pat Quinn opposes fund sweeps and has worked 
to end the practice.

MICHIGAN REQUESTS YOUR SUPPORT FOR HELMET FREE-
DOM
Michigan may be on the verge of repealing their mandatory helmet 
law as Senate Bill 291 appears destined for the governor’s desk, 
and ABATE of Michigan has issued a “Call to Action” requesting 
the help of all motorcyclists in their freedom of choice efforts.
SB291 passed the Michigan Senate 24-14 in late June, and is now 
back for a “concurrence vote” after passing the House 69-39 on 
Nov 2nd, so a favorable vote will put ABATE’s hopes in the hands 
of Governor Rick Snyder who has not indicated whether he will 
sign or veto the measure. Two previous repeal bills were vetoed by 
then-Gov. Jennifer Granholm.
“Governor Snyder prides himself on being all about business and 
helping business,” said Vince Consiglio, President of ABATE of 
MI, adding; “A letter from a ‘FREE’ State may help him realize 
Michigan loses motorcycle money every day of the summer with a 
mandatory helmet law.” 

Under the bill, motorcyclists 21 and older would have the option 
of riding helmet-free if they have two years of experience or have 
taken a safety course, and if they buy at least $20,000 in medical 
insurance.
“Please urge Governor Snyder to support adult choice,” requests 
Consiglio on behalf of ABATE, by contacting Governor Rick Sny-
der, State Capital, P.O. Box 30013, Lansing, MI 48909 or call (517) 
373-3400 or e-mail Rick.Snyder@michigan.gov.

BIKERS RALLY TO RESCIND UN-FAIR POLICY
“The State Fair of Louisiana, for a minute, mind you, adopted a 
discriminatory position toward bikers by posting signs that would 
not allow them to attend the fair in their traditional biker gear, some 
of which is protective gear,” said Mary Baker in an article in the 
Examiner newspaper, adding that “…bikers everywhere contribute 
to charity in a way that not many other segments of the population 
do… And, they defi nitely make an impact on the local community, 
spending hundreds of thousands of dollars at local establishments 
including restaurants, theaters, bars, parks, and small businesses. 
That is why it is disheartening to hear of discrimination based 
solely on appearance.”
Upon being alerted of the fair’s new anti-biker policy, Facebook 
exploded with messages like this: “ALERT/INFO: The State Fair of 
La. has adopted the policy: NO COLORS… Signs are now being 
posted at all gates. NO BIKER COLORS of ANY KIND. Please 
pass this on to ALL BIKER friends and family. MC’s are being Dis-
criminated against. To Complain:::: Call State Fair of La. Let Your 
VOICES be heard.... Repost!!! Don’t support the fair...”
You can imagine that bikers, their friends and family were livid. 
They began to complain about the discrimination with phone calls 
to the Director of the State Fair, and his offi ces. The result: Before 
the end of the day, this message by the representative for Inde-
pendent Riders, Northwest Louisiana, was posted on Facebook:
“UPDATE...UPDATE...UPDATE... WE HAVE WON !!!!! Just 
received a call... And the State Fair of Louisiana has now changed 
their policy. THE SIGNS HAVE BEEN REMOVED AND ALL BIK-
ERS ARE WELCOME AT THE FAIR !!!!!! Never, never, NEVER 
underestimate the power of a close knit FAMILY !!! Thanks to all 
who made calls and helped !!!”
Louisiana State COIR (Coalition Of Independent Riders) Com-
mander Lionel “Nite Train” Bailey reported that the US Defenders 
and COIR conducted a phone campaign and not only have the 
Louisiana State Fair offi cials rescinded their No Colors policy, 
but even offered to organize a Bike Night to a Blue Oyster Cult 
concert.

LAWMAKERS OVERRIDE GOVERNOR’S VETO OF RED LIGHT 
BILL
The Illinois House voted 94-21 and the Senate voted 45-6 to 
override Gov. Pat Quinn’s veto of the “Dead Red” bill supported by 
ABATE of Illinois that would allow motorcyclists to proceed through 
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malfunctioning red lights.
As written, House Bill 2860 sponsored by Senator Gary Forby (D-
Benton) and Representative Daniel Beiser (D-Alton), specifi es that 
a motorcyclist would be permitted to legally run a red light “after a 
reasonable period of time,” but Quinn vetoed the legislation with 
the request that a two minute wait time be amended to it.
The law will now go into effect on January 1, 2012, and accord-
ing to Sen. Forby; “A measure I sponsored (HB 2860) will now 
become law after I was successful in overriding the governor’s 
amendatory veto. The bill allows motorcyclists to go through a red 
light if it fails to change to green because the switch hasn’t been 
tripped, or didn’t recognize the motorcycle. To alleviate a few of the 
concerns some of my colleagues raised, I introduced a “trailer bill” 
that requires motorcyclists to wait 120 seconds before proceeding 
through the red light. For those of us who have been stuck at a 
light without it ever changing to green, we know how reasonable 
this legislation is. This situation happens more than many people 
think and is a growing concern for bikers at outdated intersections. 
In fact, 360 rear end collisions occurred with motorcycles that were 
slowed or stopped in traffi c in 2010. If bikers are trapped at a light, 
this bill gives them an opportunity to safely proceed through that 
signal, because otherwise they don’t really have much of a choice. 
11 other states already have laws like this in place, none of which 
have tried to rescind it.”

INTERNATIONAL MOTORCYCLE SAFETY REPORTS RE-
LEASED 
Headlight confi gurations that make motorcycles more noticeable, 
why drivers fail to give way to motorcycles at T-intersections, and 
how mirror use infl uences car-motorcycle confl icts are among the 
topics researched and reported on in the new January issue of Ac-
cident Analysis & Prevention (AA&P), a journal primarily focused 
on causes and impacts of transportation accidents.
The themed AA&P edition is titled “Safety and Mobility of Vulner-
able Road Users: Pedestrians, Bicyclists, and Motorcyclists” and 
consists of a selection of papers presented at an international 
conference organized by Israel’s National Road Safety Authority. 
In a report entitled “Recognizability of different confi gurations of 
front lights on motorcycles,” the researchers say that “Results 
of a laboratory experiment have shown that motorcycles with a 
T-shaped light confi guration are more quickly identifi ed, particu-
larly when the motorcycles are in visual competition with other 
motorized road users.” 
In “Why do car drivers fail to give way to motorcycles at t-junc-
tions?,” researchers studied differences between novice drivers, 
experienced drivers, and “dual drivers,” i.e., drivers who also ride 
motorcycles. They found that dual drivers were better at recogniz-
ing motorcycles than either of the other two groups. While the 
results are inconclusive, the researchers state that “We argue that 
this is potential evidence for an oculomotor basis for Look But Fail 
To See errors.” 

The report “Attention and search conspicuity of motorcycles as a 
function of their visual context” says that multi-colored, refl ective, 
and white rider outfi ts consistently made the riders more notice-
able than a black outfi t. 
Cars changing lanes without recognizing that a motorcycle is 
in that lane is a common experience for motorcyclists, and that 
topic is addressed in “Attending overtaking cars and motorcycles 
through the mirrors before changing lanes.” Not surprisingly, the 
researchers found that “Risky maneuvers were less likely to occur 
in those cases where more time was spent gazing at the mirrors.” 
Other reports in this issue address other motorcycle-related 
issues, and can be accessed on a for-pay basis, but abstracts of 
the reports are available on the journal’s website at www.journals.
elsevier.com.
 
MOTORCYCLISTS BEWARE: STATES WITH THE WORST 
DRIVERS
You might believe that your state has the worst drivers in the coun-
try, but a newly released report from Carinsurancecomparison.com 
ranked states according to their safety record to determine where 
the bad drivers live. 
Five factors were considered when determining the rankings; 
fatalities per million miles traveled, drunken driving, the number of 
tickets issued, failure to obey traffi c signals and carelessness, uti-
lizing data compiled from the National Highway and Transportation 
Safety Administration (driving fatalities), the National Motorist’s 
Association (traffi c tickets), and MADD (drunk drivers).
Here is their list of the 10 states with the worst drivers: 
#10) South Carolina - Ranked 48th for fatalities and 45th for obey-
ing road signs. 
#9) Alabama - 46th for tickets. 42nd for fatalities. 41st for obeying 
road signs. 
#8) Montana - Highest ticket rate in the country. Also ranked 40th 
for carelessness. 
#7) Kentucky - 42nd for carelessness and 48th for drunk driving. 
#6) Arizona - Arizona ranked poorly across the board. 
#5) Oklahoma - Lots of DUIs, fatal accidents, and traffi c tickets. 
#4) Florida – Not as many drunk drivers... But Florida has more 
tickets than any other state. 
#3) Texas - Texas ranked pretty poor in all categories. 
#2) Missouri - Ranked in the bottom 10 for carelessness and DUIs. 
#1) Louisiana - In the bottom 10 in all categories except failure to 
obey signs. 
The safest driving state was Rhode Island, followed by Connecti-
cut, Massachusetts, Virginia, and New Hampshire.

WEIRD NEWS: SPAIN FINES OVER HELMETLESS TOM HANKS 
POSTER
The Spanish distributor for the movie “Larry Crowne” was fi ned 
for a poster showing stars Tom Hanks and Julia Roberts riding a 
motorcycle without a helmet.
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DEADLINE: 
20th of each Month 

for Articles, Ads, 
Flyers, etc.

Tripictures was given a traffi c fi ne of 30,000 euros ($41,500) for 
using the fi lm’s U.S. poster to promote the movie’s overseas 
premiere because the government claimed it promoted reckless 
driving.
The distributor initially thought the ticket was a joke, but in 1985 
Spain instituted a law that banned advertisements from promoting 
reckless driving. Fines are also given to celebrities if they promote 
the image of poor driving. One example came last year, when 
singer Shakira drove through Barcelona on a motorcycle without a 
helmet in one of her music videos.

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “In a time of universal deceit, telling the truth 
is a revolutionary act.” 
~ George Orwell (1903-1950) author of “1984”

Exp: 1/2012

Exp: 3/2012
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elcoquimotorcycle@att.netExp: 8/2011Exp: 3/2012

Exp: 11/2011

Exp: 2/2012
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Classifi eds for members are run at "No Charge". Non-member classifi eds are only $5.00. 
Call any Board Member to place a classifi ed ad. See page 2 for phone numbers

DEADLINE: 20th of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

Ford F-250 Super Duty 2009 
31,000 - 4X4, XLT, Loaded, 4 Door Crew Cab, Tow Pack-
age, awesome condition, $37,500.
Kelly Blue Book at: $39,600 Chris - 954-495-5698

FOR SALE:2006 HONDA VTX 1300R ROADSMITH 
TRIKE $18,000:HAS TWO WINDSHIELDS, (1) TOURING 
(1) SPORTING,COMES WITH TOURING BAG WITH 
BACK REST,HAS AN ALL WEATHER COVER. THIS 
TRIKE RUNS INCREDIBLY WELL! IN MINT CONDITION. 
CONTACT: Virginia Westergren 954-249-5150 OR: Art 
Westergren 954-296-6354 - Email virginiawestergren@
comcast.net

2008 Screaming Eagle 110in Dyna WideGlide 
7000 mi. *Serious Inquires only* Test rides must have MC 
endorsement, helmet or Insurance waiver. 
Cash $17,500. Please call John @ (954) 591-7912

14' Old Town Canoe - with accessories. 
$200.00 or Best Offer. Call "Bars" at: 954-567-5720

2005 H.D. DELUXE SOFTAIL BLACK- $14,995 O.B.O. 
23,300 miles, new whitewall tires, serviced in April, radio 
mount kit and wiring, windshield, runs great, screaming 
eagle pipes and accessories. Sharp Bike. Call SHER 
SMITH 954-854-0120 or MARK SMITH 954-673-9392 or 
LEARGAL35@MSN.COM for pictures and more info!!!

'92 Harley-Davidson 1200 Sportster, all Chrome. Lots 
of extras and accessories $3,500. Call Joey at: 954-587-2872

For Sale: 2 Chrome HD 3/4 Helmets, 1 with M/C Radio, 
like new $400.00 for both, 1 seat for Sportster new $60.00. 
Call Hank 954-297-4737

120 Gallon Aquarium & Homemade Heavy Duty 
Stand - All the Filter setup and 100 lbs of new Rocks
$500 or OBO. Call Terry 954-427-8091

Please advise the editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.

Road King Leather Saddle Bags (New). $500.00 Firm
Contact Vas at: 954-492-5043

New - HD Billet Highway Pegs -
with all mounting and hardware. Paid over $250. 
$99 Firm. Call "War-Dog" 954-804-7474
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Exp: 11/2011

DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693
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UPCOMING SE CHAPTER 
MEETINGS

December 18, 2011 - Sunday 10 am  
January 15, 2012 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321   Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.   954-434-0965
From Griffi n Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state and 
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political 
force in legislative matters concerning all 
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
level.
To promote voter registration and motivate 
members to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle 
awareness.

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954.310.4636 24/7

Come & join the ranks of those who care to be involved!


